
 

  

 

 

U.S. Department of Justice 

Washington. D.C. 20530 

D E C  3 1  2 0 0 7  

Ms. Heidi S. Schandler 
Acting Director 
Affirmative Employment Division 
Federal Sector Programs 
U.S. Equal Employment Opportunity Commission 
Office of Federal Operations 
1801 L Street, NW, Suite 5000 
Washington, D.C. 20507 

Dear Ms. Schandler: 

Enclosed is the Department of Justice's Fiscal Year 2005 Federal Agency Annual EEO Program 
Status Report (Management Directive – 715). The report contains an analysis of the Department's 
workforce, EEO plan objectives, action items accomplished, ongoing action items, and data 
workforce tables. 
Should you have any questions, please contact Vontell Frost-Tucker, Director, Equal 
Employment Opportunity Staff, Justice Management Division at 202-616-4800. 

Sincerely, 

Lee J. Lofthus 
Assistant Attorney General 

for Administration 

Enclosure 


